EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 31.3.10

10.48
Retention of Student Work (Min 10.30)

At its February meeting the Committee had agreed to recommend a revision to regulations so that student work should be preserved for six months after the examination board which considered the related assessment results.  The Chair clarified that the proposed revision did not affect the common practice of returning coursework to students on condition that it be available for Boards of Examiners.  The revision related to the period of retention of examination scripts and other work that was already held by schools/faculties, rather than the principle of retention.
EXTRACT FROM REGULATIONS GOVERNING EXAMINATIONS IN PROGRAMMES OF STUDY

Retention of examination material

40 
Except where alternative arrangements have been approved by or on behalf of the Senate, a candidate’s written examination scripts and work on which cumulative and other forms of assessment have been based, shall be preserved for six months following the Board of Examiners which has confirmed the candidate’s results in the assessments.

41 
For the purpose of providing feedback on examination performance candidates may be given access to examination scripts in the presence of a member of academic staff. Candidates shall not be permitted to retain examination scripts. Work on which cumulative and other forms of assessment have been based may be returned to candidates. It shall be given back, if required, at any time within one year from the examination. Failure on the part of a candidate to return work as required will be a sufficient reason for a Board of Examiners not to take the work into account in determining the results of a candidate.
EXTRACT FROM ACADEMIC POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES:  13.10.97

97.120
Retention of Examination Material  (Item 13)


AGREED that the following revisions to Regulation 30 of the Regulations Governing Examinations in Courses of Study be endorsed and forwarded to Senate for approval.


Regulation 30:


Except where alternative arrangements have been approved by, or on behalf of Senate, a candidate’s written examination scripts and work on which cumulative and other forms of assessment have been based and which contribute to the final award shall be preserved until the end of December following the date on which the candidate qualified, or was due to qualify, for an award.  Other work shall be preserved for six months following the relevant Board of Examiners.  

It was noted that the change would reduce the period for which work was held.  Only assessed work contributing to the final award would be retained for six months after graduation with other assessed work being retained for six months after the relevant Board of Examiners.
